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March, 2016 

äThis is Womens History Month   

äQuilt & Needlework Show in June 

äBaker Block Museum 20th Anniversary 

äBaker Mercantile 

äWall Of Honor 

 

Celebrating the Crestview Centennial 1916 ð 2016 

STOP BY THE BAKER BLOCK MUSEUM TABLE: 

Saturday, 19 March, Triple B Festival, downtown Crestview.  Baker Block Museum Table 

with books, mercantile items, information & more. 

Saturday, 16 April, City Birthday Party Ceremony and Spanish Trail Car Show,  downtown 

Crestview, Baker Block Museum Table with books, mercantile items, information & more. 

Saturday, 30 April, Laurel Hill Arts Festival. Baker Block Museum Table with books, 

mercantile items, information & more. 

Saturday, 16 July, Baker Block Museum 20th Anniversary. Baker.  Open House. Meet 

Notables, Homemade Ice Cream & more.  

 

 

 



 

  

 
 

òIf we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will ?ó 

 

Women of Okaloosa  County who have demonstrated 
admirable citizenship skills. They are examples of our 
countyõs heritage. 

Dorothy "Louise" Walton Lovell 
 

    A lifelong resident of Okaloosa County, youngest daughter of  William Lee 
"WL" Walton and Laura Davis Walton, Louise was born in Garniers, Fla. Oct. 12, 
1927. She retired from the Okaloosa County School District in 1979 after 
serving for many years at Ruckel Jr. High School. 
    She chaired the committee to maintain Early Cemetery and served her 
community in many other ways.  She was a primary leader in the monthly 
covered-dish get-to-gathers of long time Niceville residents.  Most recently the 
group meets at the Niceville City Hall Complex.  
    In the late 1930s her family was forced to move from Garnier’s. The federal 
government was buying up property. It couldn’t have come at a worse time for 
families—the Great Depression Years. Her father settled the family on a piece 
of land close to present-day Hardies and Turkey Creek Park in Niceville along 
Hwy 20. At the time they had no running water nor well; so, Louse and her 
sisters took turns bring water in buckets up from the nearby creek. 
  

 

1927 ς 2014 
 

     Claire  Covell  Jernigan 
 

 

     After graduating from Huntingdon College, Clair married WA (Jake) Jernigan 
in 1950. Together, they had six children who were born and raised in 
Crestview. During those earlier years, Claire often was often a single parent 
while her husband worked hard to earn a living and to invest in the growth of 
the Crestview community.  Together, they developed Jernigan Subdivision, the 
first affordable housing in Crestview.  
     As her children grew, Claire decided to go back to FSU and earn her Masters 
Degree in Guidance Counseling. She did this for three summers with the help 
of her parents and prevailed by earning honors at her graduation. Shortly 
thereafter, Claire became a valuable staff member at Crestview High School 
and Bob Sikes Elementary School, where she retired.  
     Throughout her life, she counseled hundreds of youth and became a second 
mother to most of them. It was not unusual to have an entire house full of her 
children’s friends every weekend in her home that she loved, advised, and 
cooked for. Through her beautiful spirit and respect for everyone she knew, 
she left a lasting legacy with every person she met. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

òIf we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will?ó 

Annie Carroll Jackson 
 

     Annie Carroll Jackson was one of seven children born to Willie and Eva 
Ousley. She was a lifelong resident of Okaloosa County.  Although she had 
an eighth grade education, she was an effective entrepreneur in Crestview 
for many years. She was very business savvy.  She also owned and managed 
her properties, a grocery store and an arcade game room in Crestview.  The 
game room was a delight to all the children in the neighborhood; because, 
it was a safe place for them to hang out.   
    She opened a successful family daycare in her neighborhood where she 
not only touched the lives of her personal family but the lives of many 
children at an early age. She instilled a firm foundation in the children who 
were in her care. 
     At the age of 50, she went back to school, and earned her BED. She took 
all the necessary training and passed all of the tests with very high grades 
to obtain her certifications to operate the daycare.  Continuing to help 
others, in her late 60s she gave up the daycare career to take care of the 
elderly until she, herself , was almost 80 years old. 
 

1919 - 2001 

Dora Catherine Steele Cadenhead 
 

     Great-granddaughter of Peter Henry Steele and Eliza Donnalley Dora was 
born on Christmas Eve, 1892, in the Escambia Farms community.  Dora married 
Albert Cadenhead on September 22, 1906.  Dora always referred to the area 
where they set up housekeeping as “Holt’s” – surname of the man who owned 
the mercantile at the train depot.  In 1912, the couple filed a homestead claim 
on land located north of Lewis Turner Blvd in Fort Walton Beach off Timber Lake 
Road on what is now Eglin Air Force Base Reservation.  In 1982, the Florida State 
Genealogical Society certified Dora and her husband to be Okaloosa County 
Pioneers.     
     Dora was fourteen years old when their first of their 12 children was born 
When she died in May of 1974 four generations of her offspring were living. 
    She was an enterprising woman.  She would mix greens from the garden with 
“pepper grass” to make more servings. The grass grew wild and gave the greens 
a hot taste. She would grate corn to make bread and top the bread with ‘vinegar 
butter”, which was made from sugar, water and a little flour to thicken it.  There 
was always gravy to go with a meal of squirrel, fish, rabbit, deer and other game.  
“Mother would fatten up a chicken  weeks ahead so we could have a nice dinner 
on Christmas Day.  She used ALL of the chicken, saving only the feet and gristle 
which she ate.  She told us those were her favorite pieces.”  Her children began 
an annual family reunion in the early 1960s. It continues today on the last Sunday 
in April, in Holt, FL.  
. 

1892 - 1974 



June 18, 2016 
  

òIf we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will?ó 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

Baker Block Museum 
will be 20 Years Old in July 2016 

On  16 July we will have an Open House with special 
introductions, homemade ice cream and other goodies.  

Save the date and join us! 

If we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will?ó 
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The Baker Mercantile 

We have newly made old fashioned signage; ladies hankies and our usual selection of 

childrens old fashioned toys; sun bonnets and more. ..even a couple old typewriters!  

     One of our best sellers continues to be the locally made honey products.  Also 

featured is various lye and scented homemade soaps. We also have added more 

larger-sized photos of local historic places. 

 

If we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will?ó 

These small paperback songbooks were used in Convention 

Singing – ever heard of All-Day Singing with Dinner on the 

Grounds? This is it! At one time the books were 35 cents each. 

Folks would buy a few and share with others at the 4-part singing 

events (alto, soprano, tenor, base) – dates were set, e.g. 3rd 

Sunday Singing at Pleasant Grove Church; or, 1st Sunday, etc. Most 

music was printed in ‘shaped notes’.  One very popular publisher 

was Stamps Baxter Publ. Co. 



 

òIf we donõt preserve the history and culture of our families and community, who will?ó 

 

Baker Block  Museum needs  

a few good volunteers 

Who can type; help set up chairs; act as host to patrons     
attending special events; organize files, type. Talk with Ann  
Spann at the museum. (850) 537-5714 ï one day a week; a  
half day; whatever you can give. 

. . .A nice thing to do for 

ȅƻǳǊ aƻǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ aƻǘƘŜǊǎΩ 

Day.   

            Our website 

homepage has a whole 

section explaining this 

program and how to 

submit nominations. 

Why not nominate  your 

Dad, too. 


